Falcon College

May 2024

Dear all,

We have reached the first fixture free weekend of second term and I think it is high time I sent out the chapel programme and things to pray for. The main Falcon news is that Dave van Wyk has now moved back to Germany and we have a new headmaster in Dave Kirkman, who is actually also an old boy of the school. Otherwise term is busy with the usual second term events, building up to the mock exams and plenty of sporting activity. The school play was also performed last week. As ever, I ask you to pray for the college and list the following suggestions which you can use if you wish.

In respect to the chapel programme, the Wednesday evenings tend to be organised as we go along rather than depending on the calendar. It seems to suit things better at the moment. Christian groups and morning prayers continue to struggle and a definitive decision on continuing them, changing them, revamping them or whatever really should be made rather than put off! I would also like to see final fittings and furnishings for the chapel completed.

Best wishes, Richard

Sunday: pray for the chapel services and the speakers who come out; pray about the completion of the chapel furnishings since the extension

Monday: pray for the academic side of the school, especially with the mock and mid year exams in July

Tuesday: pray for the new headmaster, Dave Kirkman, as he settles in; pray too for the deputies and housemasters

Wednesday: pray for the Midweek services; pray for the Christian leaders, Anesu Gwaradzimba, the head leader, and Kabanshi Kabalata, the chapel prefect

Thursday: pray for good health for all during this winter term

Friday: pray for correct decisions to be made about the Sunday Christian Groups and Thursday's morning prayers

Saturday: pray for the sports and cultural events throughout the term